
HB2543 would result in unnecessary delays in firearms transfers.  The Oregon State Police must never be allowed to impose their 
will on citizens because of their individual beliefs about firearms ownership or the right to bear individually carried arms.  Yes they 
can enforce laws and apprehend criminals.  But this law makes criminals out of the law abiding.  Within it is the assumption that 
good citizens are guilty of something just because they enjoy a natural right (Section 1, Oregon Constitution, "Rights").  
You must never coerce a citizen out of a natural right under color of man made laws!  

Respectfully, Rodney John Tombleson, life time Oregon citizen.


